
 
 
 

Email from Mr John D Anderson, Depute Head Academic Leadership  

Wednesday 25th March 2020  

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

SQA have published a statement on coursework for National Qualifications which I have 

pasted below. 

What does this mean for pupils at St Aloysius’ College? 

 SQA are no longer marking Higher or Advanced Higher coursework. They will, 

however, mark the National 5 coursework that was already submitted on the 

18th March. 

 As the guidance states that centres should consider candidate coursework as part of 

the suite of evidence, we are asking all pupils to continue to submit their coursework 

as planned. Teachers will gather this and use it as part of the grade estimation 

process once SQA guidance is received. 

 The table below details our internal deadlines for coursework submission that was 

sent yesterday. We ask that all candidates continue to work towards these deadlines. 

I appreciate that this is a difficult and uncertain time for both pupils and parents. Please do 

contact me if I can be of any assistance. 

Kind regards 

Mr John D Anderson  

Depute Head Academic Leadership 
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SQA statement on coursework for 
National Courses 

Tuesday 24 March 2020 

Following the announcement by the First Minister on Sunday, that no young person 
with SQA coursework to complete should attend school to do so, we continue to 
work hard on how we should take coursework evidence into account, in determining 
young people’s final grades. 

Everyone here at SQA will do their utmost, given the current situation, and with the 
support of the education system, to ensure that learners’ hard work is rightly and 
fairly recognised and allows them to proceed to further learning or work. 

The current public health advice has meant that we have had to make some really 
difficult decisions about coursework. This means that for this year, schools and 
colleges are not required to submit learner coursework for marking, in Higher and 
Advanced Higher courses. 

We have taken this difficult decision to be as fair as possible to all Higher and 
Advanced Higher candidates, whilst taking on board the current public health advice, 
the many varied coursework requirements across different subjects, and how these 
are managed in schools and colleges across the country. 

I appreciate that some learners may have already completed their coursework for 
Higher and Advanced Higher courses. This work can still be used as part of the suite 
of evidence for teachers and lecturers to draw on as they consider estimated grades. 

We have received coursework for a range of National 5 subjects and have contacted 
National 5 coursework markers to confirm marking arrangements. All National 5 
coursework, due to be uplifted in April and May, will not be submitted for marking. 

We will provide further details on the estimation of grades that we will need from 
teachers and lecturers to inform certification, and fuller details of our approach to 
certification, as soon as possible. 

This is an unprecedented situation for us all, and circumstances are rapidly 
changing. With every change in circumstances, we continue to consider how best to 
recognise learner achievement in as fair a way as possible. 

Please be assured that everyone here at SQA is fully committed to working with you 
to deliver for Scotland’s young people. Thank you for your patience and continued 
co-operation. 
  

Fiona Robertson 

SQA Chief Executive and Scotland’s Chief Examiner 

 

https://www.gov.scot/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-update-first-ministers-speech-22-march-2020/

